# Lewiston City Newsletter MARCH, 2020

## Mayor's Report

2020 is starting off as a very busy year. The water and sewer projects are moving forward as we seek the funding to pay for these projects. Last week I presented our case before the Utah Division of Water Quality. They approved a \$186,000 planning advance to help complete the planning for this project. They are also taking under advisement the request for the remaining costs of this project with a decision to come in March. Although we do not anticipate the full funding for this project to come from this source any support we can get helps.

I also attended a meeting for the Cache County Solid Waste Board. There are some changes in refuse collection that you need to be aware of. For many years the service district has provided green waste collection bins at no cost throughout the county. Due to continued misuse of the bins and the associated costs of servicing them, approximately \$200,000/ year, general service will no longer be provided. As a compromise green waste bins will be provided twice a year during the month of April and again in the fall during the month of October. All other times during the year green waste can be dumped free of charge at the landfill located in Logan.

This change only effects the green waste collection. The solid waste bin which has been made available is paid for by Lewiston City and it will continue to be provided. However, as I have addressed several times in the past this service has been severely abused. Continued abuse could have an impact in the long-term viability of the service.

There are also some other changes in the solid waste collection service. The materials allowed in the blue recycle bins are changing as a result of the contraction of the recycle market. I have included a picture of the materials that are presently allowed. The Solid Waste District is also imposing restrictions on the use of plastic bags which will affect the retailers throughout the county that use plastic bags for bagging groceries and other purchases.

## CACHE COUNTY RECYCLING





#### DO NOT BAG RECYCLING

#### WWW.LOGANUTAH.ORG or 435-716-9792

If you have concerns or questions regarding the changes with solid waste management, please contact the Cache County Council as they are the governing body responsible for the policies and practices of the service district.

If you have any questions or concerns, you may contact me at 435-770-4267 (if I don't answer please leave a message) or mayorfield@gmail.com.

Mayor Kelly Field

### Notes of Interest

435-258-2141

The <u>Big Dumpster</u> will return the week of March 23. The green waste dumpster will be available the month of <u>April</u> and <u>October</u> ONLY. The dumping of green waste is always free when you haul it to the Logan facility.





# Easter Egg Hunt

Mark your calendar for the Youth Council sponsored Easter Egg Hunt scheduled for Saturday, April 11th @ 10 am (SHARP!) Children age 12 and under can join the Lewiston Youth Council at the City Center Church Lawn.

This event happens quickly so don't be late!

Remember- 10 am SHARP!

Bring your little ones and join us!

- Firefighter of the Year- Paul Swainston
- · EMS of the Year- Chris McKnight
- Annual Drinking Water Quality Report available online @ www.lewistonut.org or find a copy in the City Office or the Library.
- The Library Adult Reading Marathon in ongoing thru April 16th. Come into the library and sign up to win treats, cool prizes and have a ton of fun getting acquainted with others who share a passion for reading!

## LEWISTON COMMUNITY THEATRE SCHEDULE

#### MARCH MOVIES

March 6, 7, & 9

FROZEN II PG

March 13, 14 & 16

March 20, 21 & 23

March 27, 28 & 30

FROZEN II PG

Saturday Matinee @ 1 pm

FORD V FERRARI PG-13 \*\*One Showing Nightly\*\*

SPIES IN DISQUISE PG

Friday/Saturday 7:00 p.m. & 9:00 p.m.; Monday 7:00 p.m. only (unless otherwise noted)

435-258-1101

www.lewiston-ut.org